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With us physically and spiritually everything is okay, but we have some difficulties over here. Again the 

secret police is investigating us and our activities, and this time much more intensively then the time 

before. Every little thing is controlled. The names and addresses of most of our contacts are known by the 

police, and some of them have been called to the police office. Well, there is nothing in our teachings 

which is against the Iranian government so we don't worry too much. Besides, we are not under house 

arrest and the police treat us really positively. Of course they do have our passports so that they have the 

guarantee that they can contact us at any time they wish. I hope they will more and more understand that 

we are their friends and not their enemies. Well, we really don't what is going to happen now; if we can 

stay or if we have to leave or what; we really don't know. Also we don't know if the police will allow us 

to keep the Persian translation of the Divine Principles. We really hope that the best may come out and 

that the whole thing may be solved now very soon. 

 

Well, we hoped to give you a much nicer message about things going on in Iran but these are the facts of 

our last month. Please pray for us. Furthermore, we are with all of you and we are very happy to belong to 

God, our Heavenly True Parent, and also that this will be forever. We are proud of belonging to God's 

True Family and we pray for your health and strength for success all over the world for God's new work, 

and for the victory of the Free World.  


